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The primary responsibility of the Registration Committee (RC) is to register members of 
this Association. This duty is carried out within the terms of the Engineering and 
Geoscientific Professions Act and in accordance with the policies of Council as laid out 
in the Association's Manual of Admissions.   
 
This Committee reviews files forwarded from the Academic Review Committee (ARC), 
the Experience Review Committee (ERC) and Association staff. The members review 
these files based on the recommendations from the ARC and ERC in keeping with the 
Manual of Admissions. Final acceptance of the files is made by the Committee and 
Council duly notified. The Committee also hears appeals against the decisions of the 
ARC or ERC, as well as registration related issues and provision of recommendations 
regarding same to the Association Registrar and Council. 
 
The Registration Committee, composed as per its terms of reference, meets regularly 
on the last Wednesday of every month so that files processed by the ARC and ERC can 
be reviewed in a timely manner. This year 12 regular meetings were held, with no 
appeal meetings nor special hearings required. During this past fiscal year from July 1, 
2016 to June 30, 2017, the following number of files were reviewed by the Committee: 
 
124 Engineer Interns from Academic Assessment, 188 Engineer Interns and 9 Engineer 
Interns from Reinstatement were enrolled.  
13 Geoscientist Interns from Academic Assessment were enrolled.    
18 Engineers were registered as Licensees - No Geoscientists applied for Licensee 
status. 159 Engineers and 3 Geoscientists were registered as New Members.  
331 Engineers and 5 Geoscientists were registered by Mobility.  
36 Engineers and 1 Geoscientists were registered by Reinstatement Mobility.   
2 Engineers were registered by Reinstatement. No Geoscientists applied for 
Reinstatement. 
 
The Committee has maintained the same members in the past fiscal. All the Committee 
members are currently within the required term limit from the terms of reference for the 
Committee. I would like to thank all the current Committee members for 
their hard-work and dedication carrying out fair, timely and thorough 
reviews.   

 



 

 
I would also like to thank Grant Koropatnick, P. Eng., CEO and Registrar, for his 
continuing support and visionary thoughts. To Mike Gregoire, P. Eng., Director of 
Professional Standards for providing timely excerpts and valuable insights on the 
standards and guidance from various document sources. Finally, I would like to thank 
Marlene Polson, Registration Coordinator, and Sharon Sankar, P. Eng., Director of 
Admissions, for their ongoing effort to provide detailed background information on 
various files of question and timely follow-up to help the Committee complete the 
reviews.   

 


